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     A Word from the Pastor 
 

“Our God our help in ages past…” So starts a hymn we often sing at the new 
year.  We’ve made it through the previous year and, while the new year is full of 

unknowns, we anticipate God’s help in the future.  God is indeed “our refuge and 
strength… a very present help in trouble.” 

This all sounds good, until the thing we fear the most happens. That could be 
disease, unemployment, poverty, divorce, even impending death. That’s when our 

faith gets tested. Is God really “our hope for years to come”? This is when we really 

get to demonstrate our faith! 

That’s why James writes that we should “consider it pure joy when we face trails 

of many kinds.” The “testing of our faith produces perseverance …that you may be 
mature and complete, lacking in nothing.” 

We’ve got another year ahead of us. Who knows                                                                        

what it will bring. With God, our help in ages past, we                                                                  

can “do all things through Christ who strengthens me.” 

 

In His Love, 
Pastor Bruce   

                Mid-Week Advent Services Begin Wednesday, November 30 
 
                           Join us for our Midday services that begin at 11:00am on November 30 
followed by soup lunch. (See The Signup Sheet.) Services will continue every Wednesday 
through December 16 in the Sanctuary. We will be having evening services this year, at 
7:00 pm in the sanctuary on November 30 and December 7. The Early                                         
Learning Center Children’s program will be on December 14 at 7:00pm,                                            
in Shepherd’s Hall for our special Advent service.  Make sure to make                                                                        
note on your calendars to join us for the morning or evening services.                                                                                   
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“LOVE   CAME  DOWN  AT  CHRISTMAS” 
 
The best Christmas gift my wife, Patty, and I ever received came a little early on Dec. 19th, 
50 years ago in the tiny town of Chariton, Iowa.  A call from Lutheran Social Services in Des  
Moines notified us that we could take home an infant baby girl to be our very own.  It was  
Instant chaos with Patty and I laughing and hugging each other.We’d been officially approved  
 as adoptive parents several months before, but had no clue that receiving a baby was  
eminent. Four years prior we had adopted an infant baby boy whom we named Bill.   
Now all the previous excitement came rushing back as we were off to Des Moines to 
pick up our new daughter.  She was tiny and gorgeous, only four weeks old with big brown 
eyes and brown hair. Our case worker was almost as excited as we were as she handed over 
her little bundle to the new parents. 
 
Bonding with this child whom we named Mary took place instantly.  She was our daughter 
And we were proud of her.  We do not know the identity of her parents, but are forever 
grateful that her mother choose to carry her to term and allowed her daughter to be adopted.  
 
That Christmas Eve, with tears of joy, we sang “Love Came Down at Christmas”.  Now, 
50 years later, Mary is a successful professional working for NASA as an Aerospace 
Engineer, and with undergraduate degrees in Chinese and Economics.  We have often 
thanked God for this precious gift, and wondered how likely that adoption would have 
occurred in this day and age. 
 
A lot has changed during the past 50 years.  Since the court legalized abortion Jan. 22, 1973, 
countless millions of legal abortions have been performed  here in the  
United States.  I have to wonder how many childless couples would  
have loved to adopt these children.  We’ll never know what gifts  
have been lost to this world. 
 
My challenge is this:  Why not more emphasis on legal adoption  
from the “right to choose” 
 
Art Kranz 
 

LWML LADIES CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 

 
                                   All are invited to attend the Annual LWML                                    
Christmas Luncheon to be held December 10th, 2016 at 11:30 am                                             
at the Great Outdoors "Blue Heron" Restaurant.  Please sign up                                              
by December 7, 2016 or call Beverly Torbert at 321-264-0222  if                                                    
you wish to attend.  Enjoy Christian Fellowship.   
 

                                             Lunch Bunch                                                                                                                                                             

For December it will be renamed: "Advent Lunch”. Please join us for worship,                      
fellowship and great homemade soup lunches at Shepherd’s Hall. The                                     
regular lunch bunch gatherings will resume in January. 
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FROM YOUR HISTORIAN 
 

 

Warmest greetings to Newsletter readers for a Holy, Happy                                                              
and Healthy Christmas celebration, followed by a Blessed                                                                   
New Year which brings something special your way on New Year’s Day from Pasadena, 
California, being the annual Tournament of Roses parade that precedes the Rose Bowl 
football game. This wonderful annual event includes a Christ-centered float sponsored 
by Lutheran Hour Ministries serving as a witness of the Gospel Message to 450 million 
viewers worldwide, perhaps the only sacred-themed float in the parade, its 67th year of 
participation. LCMS notables will be riding on the float including the president of the 
LWML, as well as the present and two previous Lutheran Hour speakers and some 
southern California members. As usual, the parade begins at 11 a.m., EST and can be 
viewed on two or three tv channels. However, HGTV (channel 61 in our market) will be 
the only one without commercial interruptions. Have missed seeing “our” float several 
times when a commercial would be inserted just as it was approaching the viewing 
cameras. Since only fresh flowers can be used on these floats, they are pretty much a 
last-minute project, and a staff of “Petal Pushers” does the job. Our Sue Dillingham was 
a Petal Pusher when she lived in California. A picture of the 2017 float is posted in the 
narthex on the bulletin board nearest the office so that you can see what it’s all about. 
Wish there was space here for the whole story! 
 
Have just been notified that our bulk large-print “Portals of Prayer” issues are already on 
their way but will be definitely discontinued beyond the January-March 2017 issue in 
favor of individual gift subscriptions mailed directly to those who use them as well as any 
new subscribers. If a member or friend of the congregation wishes to be added to the 
large-print list, please let the office know as soon as possible (267-4323 or by email). 
The digest and regular sizes will still be available in the church narthex (near the doors). 
There is no charge for any of these, the cost being underwritten by a Good Shepherd 
member. 
 
With warmest wishes for a Christ-centered                                                                               
Christmas and New Year,  
 
The Historian   
 

 

Christmas Eve, Christmas Day & 
New Year’s Eve, New Year’s Day Services 

 
       Christmas Eve Services will be held on Saturday, December 24 at 4:00pm and 

7:00pm in the Sanctuary. Christmas Day, Sunday December 25, we will have only one service 
at 9:00am in the Sanctuary. Please make sure to invite your family and friends!  New Year’s Eve 
Service will be held at 7:00pm in the Sanctuary on Saturday, December 31st. New Year’s Day, 
Sunday January 1, we will also only have one service at 9:00am in the Sanctuary. We wish you 
a blessed Christmas season and a Happy New Year!       
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We join in thanking God for His blessings in the 

past. We ask Him to keep you in His Grace and 

love in the future.  If your birthday or anniversary 

was not listed or listed correctly, please contact 

the office.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ELC Children’s Christmas Program 

All are invited to the children’s Christmas program. It will be held                             
Wednesday December 14th in Shepherd’s Hall at 7:00 PM. The program is in place of 
the 7pm service in the Sanctuary.  Please mark your calendar for an adorably fun 
evening!  
 

ELC Classroom Christmas Party 
On Wednesday December 21st the Early Learning Center will have 
 Their classroom Christmas party at 10:00. Come and join the fun  
with the kids. Parents and grandparents are invited to join in the                                                       
fun also! 
 
  
 
 
 

 

Good Shepherd Early Learning Center  

                Plans a Busy December!  

                Come and Get Involved!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December Birthdays  
 

1st  Brandon Paltin 24th  Anita Morgan  

5th  Jordan Beier             24 th  Lois Bengtson 

12th  Anita Klepps            26th      John Kenney 

13th  Linda Graves            27th      Kelly Fredericks  

17th  Hannah Schnirel        29th  Jean Theobald  

21st  Angela Stokely          30 th  Monica Daniels 

23 rd  Susan Ritchie            

 

 

    

December  Anniversaries  
 

16th  Jack & Elaine Bray  

19th  L. Peder & Karen Larson 

29 th  Corey & Erika Hall  

30 th  John & Sherrianne Larson   

 

February Book Sale 
 Just a reminder about the annual book sale in February. Please keep saving books for 
us. You can bring them to Shepherd’s Hall whenever someone is there. If you have any 
questions, call Judy Bross at 268-4229. Thank you for your support, and                                      
please continue to be part of this activity. Tell your friends about the sale.  
 

Judy Bross & Carol Rector 
 

Christmas Poinsettias 
   

  It’s that time of year again!  Christmas Poinsettias will be available to order                   
beginning Sunday, November 27 thru Sunday, December 18.  Order forms will be in the weekly 
bulletins or you can contact the church office at 267-4323 to place an order.  The cost for each 
poinsettia is $7.00.       
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January Newsletter Articles will be due  no later than Wednes day, December 16 .  A big 

thank you to all those that contribute to this monthly newsletter.  Please email articles to 

goodshepherdlc@bellsouth.net  or leave a hard copy on the desk in the church office.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Helpful Health Hints 
By 

    The Congregation Nurse 
 

                                     The holidays are here, Christmas                                                   
is just around the corner and even though we are super busy                                           

preparing, we are filled with the love of Christ and the holiday spirit, right?? I’m 

sure most of you would answer yes to that question but could it be that along with 
the feelings of joy and excitement you might also be harboring anger toward 

someone? 

 
This is the perfect time of the year to put away those feelings and to let go.  

According to Rick Warren, author of “The Purpose Driven Life”, when someone 

hurts you, the most courageous thing you can do is forgive. It is essential for your 
spiritual and emotional health. 

 

Resentment is self-defeating. It hurts you more than the person who caused your 
bitterness. Nobody is perfect. How often in your life have you needed forgiveness? 

God forgives you and he expects you to forgive others. 

 
You need a constant connection with God to accomplish forgiveness. If you ask 

him to give you strength to forgive, he will!  Focus on something better. God is 

able to bring good out of bad because his purpose for your life is greater than any 
problem you have. 

 

Our Lord asks us to forgive others, (Mark 11:25) and (Luke 6:37) are examples of 
this. And in Colossians 3:13, “bear with each other and forgive whatever 

grievances you may have against one another. Forgive as the Lord has forgiven 

you.” 
 

That one verse sums it up perfectly. Christmas will certainly be brighter once you 

experience the freedom that forgiveness brings. Then you will really know “the 
peace that passes all understanding.” (Philippians 4:7). 

 

Merry Christmas 
 

Barbara 

 
(adapted form an article by Rick Warren) 
 Christmas Decorating 

 
                       On Friday, December 9 we will get together about 9:30am for                                                                     

a couple of hours to decorate the Sanctuary for Christmas.                                      
Please join us! Contact Betty Kogok if you have any questions.   
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Trump 
  

After Donald J. Trump I have been doing research about his name.                                                            
What I am going share with you will knock your socks off! 
 

The name Donald is a Celtic/Irish name. Its translation, The leader.                                                                  
More specifically, The leader of the World. Then looking through my                                             
Concordance (KJV) you actually find the word trump 2 times. First place, 1 Cor. 15:52. "In a 
moment, in the twinkling of an eye, at the last trump, for the trumpet shall sound, and the dead 
shall be raised incorruptible, and we shall be changed". Then it is in 1 Thes. 4:16. "For the Lord 
Himself shall descend from Heaven with a shout, with the voice of the archangel, and with 
the trump of God, and the dead in Christ shall rise first." Please read                                               
both Chapters fully to get the meaning and context. 
 

If that is not enough to get you excited for what is about to happen, on                                                             
Jan. 20, 2017. The day he becomes President, Donald J. Trump will be                                                   
7/7/70! 7 days, 7 months and 70 years old! Are you excited yet!                                                                     
Only God could write a Book thousands of years ago and have it                                                                     
come true right before our very eyes. 
Rapture, tribulation, end times? I really don't know, but for the first time                                                               
in my life I really am looking up! 
                                                                                                                                                              
Joseph Laberge 

 

 
 

 

 

Creation/Evolution  
  

One of my passionate pastimes is debating evolutionists                                                     

and atheists on line. They tell me evolution is a "proven                                              

FACT". I ask them to give examples. They remark, bacteria.                                               
Studies have shown bacteria to evolve. I reply, there have                                                      

been experiments, using the same bacteria, going back                                               

decades and as hard as they try all they get is, bacteria. There never has been 
any kind of organism, evolving, even a little, into something else. Just jumping 

from a single cell into a 2 cell organism has NEVER happened. The reasons are 

daunting. Each cell has a wall, communications, central processor, security, 
factories, a power plant, sewer system, internal and external  transportation, and 

intelligence. It does not want to be two. The evolutionary process just to go from 

1 cell to 20 is equally daunting. There are big gaps plus the gaps are filled with 
parasite types of organisms. They need something much bigger to be a parasite 

of. How could a parasite evolve BEFORE the host it needs to live off of?                                                

 
                                God created all the kinds, dogs, cats, people, plants,                                                       

etc. and put barriers between them. It takes much more                                                   

faith to believe in mindless evolution than to believe in an                                                             
all Powerful God. His Name is Jesus Christ! 

  

                                                                                        Joseph Laberge 
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The Election 

  

                    Right up to the night of the election, I thought Donald Trump was going to 
lose. I believed as hard as the forces of evil were doing everything they could to 
guarantee her win, it would take a miracle for him to win. Guess what? A miracle 
happened! Evangelical Christians voted 84% for Trump. Looking at an electoral map the 
country is a coast to coast sea of red. Only blue parts were the heavily populated parts of 
the country were. I really believe they were blue because of the massive voter fraud 
possible only where the votes are very heavy and voter honesty can not be tested. 
People voting many times, some a dozen or more times. Trump ballots torn up. Dozens 
of people voting from 1 address. One case was 89 people living in a small apartment. 
Flood gates open in some states, if you were breathing you could vote. Getting out the 
vote but ONLY if you were not voting for Trump. Election workers getting caught red 
handed stuffing ballots or tearing them up. 
 
Then reality struck. Trump won! Now we the silent majority must not remain silent any 
longer. We are Christians. We need to wear our faith on our sleeves and vote in Bible 
believing, Pro-life, Constitution following Christians! We almost l                                                                 
ost the Republic probably forever, but God worked a big miracle!                                                               
Now we have to believe the Bible. It tells us "who can possibly                                                             
prevail against us if we have God on our side?" 
  

Joseph Laberge 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January Newsletter Articles will be due no later than Friday , December 16 . A big 

thank you to all those that contribute to this monthly ne wsletter. Please email articles 

to office@titusvillelutherans.org  or leave a hard copy on the desk in the church office  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 
FINANCES FOR OCTOBER 2016($) 

 

FOR FY 2017   

 

ATTENDANCE INFORMATION 
       OCTOBER 2015  OCTOBER 2016 
 

WORSHIP SERVICE TOTALS (AVERAGE)        121                                   104 
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